MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, January 8, 2014
Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Suzanne Holtkamp, Vickie Johnson, Berney Kirkland, Lisa Winton (absent – Dick Goodman, Cherie Heringer; one vacancy)
Staff: Denise Brinson, Matt Dickison, Toni Shrewsbury

Call to Order

Vickie Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.

Approval of Minutes
Lisa Winton moved to approve the minutes from the December 4, 2013 meeting as presented (Berney Kirkland 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0. 
Adoption of Agenda

Berney Kirkland moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Lisa Winton 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Developer Presentation/Updates

Representatives from Tomorrow Hope Enterprise LLC gave an overview of the proposed 10,000 square foot daycare facility (see attached information).  Seifollah Karimi (owner), Samwel Kimani (architect), and Frank Sioushansian (general contractor) presented their ideas for including public art and distributed pictures of sculptures that they are considering for inclusion in the project.  Discussion with the PAC ensued.  The project is scheduled to be completed by August 2014.  
Toni Shrewsbury reported that the fountain sculpture is completed at the multi-family development at the Terraces at Suwanee Gateway.  

Review PAC Goals
Denise Brinson distributed the 2014 draft goals document and asked that PAC members review and forward suggested changes by the end of the month.  Staff will present an overview of the PAMP (public art master plan) process at the February meeting.   

Project Updates

SculpTour – Toni Shrewsbury distributed the final version of the SculpTour brochure.  About half of the 25,000 printed are to be distributed to the local elementary schools (printed with the Gwinnett County Public Schools (GCPS) stamp necessary for distribution).  Additionally, Vickie Johnson suggested that we e-mail the brochure to Robert Andrews (oversees the fine arts for GCPS) for distribution system-wide to art teachers.  Remaining brochures will be distributed to the State Welcome Centers, Explore Gwinnett, local businesses, and other general distribution avenues.
Lisa Winton reported that GSMST student, Akash Patel, will be working on a podcast for SculpTour as part of an internship program.   
North Gwinnett Arts Association – Vickie Johnson reported that the NGAA will be giving six courses at the Gwinnett Environmental and Heritage Center in 2014.  
Lisa Winton moved to adjourn (Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.

